Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, January 22, 2015

These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following members were present: Doruss Stephens, Sharon Allen, Jane Johnson, Kathy Ryan, Gloria Martin, Patti Staub, Kathryn Dennis, Becky Heubi, and Winona Sigmund.

The BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.  The minutes from the November, 2014 BOD meeting were presented.  Becky Heubi made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Kathy Ryan, and the minutes were approved as written.

The President called the Club to order and welcomed everyone.  

Treasurer:
Jane Johnson reported the Club has a balance of $88,516.25.  This is still prior to all the Expo bills coming in from the Dog Show. We had income of $5,840.00 from the heart clinic, $560.00 in Catalog sales, and $48,678.64 from MB-F.  Some of the following monies were dispersed:  Expo Center $3,948.15, AKC Judging fees/Show $9,906.15, Doctor for the Cardio Clinic $5,160.00, and Trophies $1,325.00.  The Cardio Clinic had a net profit of $680.00.
Corresponding Secretary:
Sharon Allen reported that Kim Dusack needs to be added to the roster.  No new applications have been submitted.  We still need to vote in Darlene and Glenn Julia JCropp.

Report of Committees:
     AKC Delegate – Patti Staub:  Patti was unable to attend the Delegates meeting in 

     Florida due to illness.  
     Dog Show Report – Patti Staub:  Patti stated that we don't want the same Chief 
     Steward we used this year, next year.  
     Becky Heubi mentioned that James Sields who delivered the potable water to us from 

     the west side of Richmond, didn't get paid enough to come all the way up to the 

     show. We (the Board) feel we should compensate him in the amount of $100.00 per 

     Club for his trouble.  We are also considering not offering this service next year.

Old Business:  Sheriff Harris still has an award to present to us.  It was decided that Kathryn Dennis will make the arrangements with the Sheriff's office for the presentation at our March meeting.
Jane Johnson still has purchased a new copy of Quickbooks for us.  It is currently loaded on her computer.
The agility sandbags and the Rolatape that the agility people need still need to be purchased.
The Christmas party was a success and Kathy Ryan wanted to know if we should have it at the same place next year (Renato's).  The Board thought we should however, it would be a little better if we had it on a Friday evening about two weeks before Christmas.
New Business:  

Once again we decided to do a Conformation/Handling session at Colonial K 9 on Super Bowl Sunday.  There were several suggestions made to Kathryn after the last time we did this that we need to make some improvements.  Becky Heubi suggested having a couple of restroom breaks; some people didn't want to separate large and small dogs, but many did; and we need to remind people to clean up after their dogs, especially if they “mark” on the wall. Colonial K 9 will be rented (for $50.00/hour) on Sunday, February 1st for some “run throughs”.  We would like to let everyone know that these “run throughs” are for practice, not instruction.  Kathryn will send an email out to determine interest.  
Winona spoke with Bob Rodenski and he would like to see Conformation/Handling done on a weekly basis at a better location than previously used, with the cost increasing to $10.00.  We are considering Colonial K 9 but we need to determine when the facility will be available and if it will suit our needs.  We are looking into Tuesday or Wednesday evenings. A motion was made by Gloria Martin and seconded by Patti Staub that we appoint Bob Rodenski to set up Conformation/Handling at Colonial K 9 on Tuesday or Wednesday evenings for a 90-day trial period with the money and a brief report to be turned in monthly.  The Board agreed.
Patti Staub informed us that flowers for the photographer for the dog show have been “borrowed”.  We will try and track them down for next year.  If we are unable to, Becky Heubi has agreed to make another display for us.  Thanks Becky.
Annie Grace (our Training Registrar) would like some training classes to be more centrally located.  She would like us to check into using the Fairgrounds.  Sharon agreed to check on this.  In the meantime, Annie would like to keep our training classes at Tidewater Trail Veterinary Center through the very hot and very cold weather.

Please be thinking about the AKC Sportsmanship Award.  This is an annual award given to a club member who has made a contribution to the Club.  Let Winona know if you have anyone you would like to see nominated.
Darlene Cropp still needs to be voted into membership.  She wanted to have the “Club Member” rate on her next training class, however, it was noted that there is currently no price differential in the “Club Member Rate” and the regular rate.  Hence her request is moot at this time.
Reminder:  Next month the nomination committee must be formed.  Winona appointed Kathy Ryan to chair the committee.  Kathy will be selecting two members from the general membership to assist her.
The Budget Committee, chaired by Jane Johnson, our Treasurer, needs to be formed.  The following persons were suggested to assist:  Sherry Rifley,  Greg or Brandi Jameson, and Gary Herman.
Winona directed Patti to hold a Judge's Selection Committee meeting or to send out an email to the general membership.
Patti Staub mentioned that the scooter she uses at the dog show will no longer be available.  In lieu of not having one, Patti had agreed to pay for half or the $650.00 cost of obtaining one (plus ½ of the battery), with the Cluster paying the remaining half.  When Patti is finished using it, she plans to donate it to the Cluster.  A big thank you goes out to Patti on our behalf.
Winona suggested we raise the annual dues for membership.  A motion was made by Patti Staub, seconded by Becky Heubi that the dues should be raised to $25.00 per year, per member.  After much discussion, the motion carried, but not unanimously, to raise the dues to $25.00/per year.  Members need to vote on this next month.
Patti Staub made a motion to adjourn and meeting was adjourned at 8:29 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Doruss Stephens

January 27, 2015
